MVCC PA Executive Board

Minutes

November 7, 2002
Approved 12/7/02

Present: Pres. Ellis Searles, Marie Czarnecki, Sam Drogo, Art Friedberg, Colleen Kehoe Robinson, Gene Militello, Bill Perrotti, Luther Reidel, Dennis Rahn, Mike Sewall. Also newsletter editor, Cynthia Villanti.

1. Motion to approve 10/10/02 minutes:



1st Mike Sewall



2nd Gene Militello



Carried unanimously.

2. President’s report


a. LAP kickoff

The turnout was disappointing. A paper copy of the LAP survey has been distributed. It is being put on line by Cynthia Villanti and Nick Drogo so that it can feed into databases. The deadline for returning surveys is the end of November. The new PA polo shirts can be delivered at the January luncheon to all those who have completed the survey. Pins are now available for the whole membership. The bulletin boards displaying the new shirt look great.

b. NYSUT Benefits Conference, Albany (11/1-2)

Sam Drogo and Paul Halko attended. The next step is to draft a proposal for the Trust.

c. Endorsement

The first official candidate screening by the Political Action Committee took place. Rick Allen and Sandy Deperno were interviewed for Oneida County Comptroller by Bill Perrotti, Mike Sewall, Lori Philips, Beverly Quist, and Pres. Searles at the NYSUT office in New Hartford. Rick Allen was endorsed. Pres. Searles then sent a letter to presidents of the Oneida Co. NYSUT locals announcing the endorsement and asking them to post flyers prominently. Because she attends all the local presidents meetings, Pres. Searles knows all the presidents and believes they will have followed through.

In the future, when candidates are interviewed for specific legislative districts, presidents of the affected local will be invited to participate in the screening. This will emphasize to  candidates the PA’s connection to NYSUT and its voting power.

d. NYSUT Committee of 100

Mike Sewall will participate in this lobbying effort in Albany in May and June.

e. NYSUT Cornell Labor Relations School Leadership Institute (8/3-8)

Ellis Searles and Cynthia Villanti have attended in recent years. The board should think about sending a PA member this summer.

f. NYSUT Regional Office Holiday Party (12/9), 4-9 p.m.

For active union members. Party-goers must bring a new unwrapped toy for the Toys for Tots program.

g. Tom Hobart letter to Jackie Womack

Hobart read about Jackie’s Harriet Tubman award in the NYTeacher and sent her a letter of congratulations, with a cc to Pres. Searles.

2. Committee Reports


a. Community Outreach, Chair Luther Reidel reported:

· The PA raised $400 in the Strides for Breast Cancer walk. Jackie Womack, who organized the event, raised more than half that sum.

· Steve Getchell will organize a food drive.

· There will be a holiday charity event.

b. Education and Training, Pres. Searles reported:

Chair Jim Smrtic and his committee sponsored a lecture by Dr. Ronald Sarner,

Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs at SUNY Institute of Technology at Utica /Rome. The event was well-attended. MVCC VP for Academic Affairs John Bolton was asked to introduce Sarner. Bolton acknowledged the PA for setting up the event. There were follow-up questions after the event. The PA will draft a letter to Sarner asking him to address these questions and will put his response in PAnorama.

c. Grievance, Chair Dennis Rahn reported: 



At Step 2

· The PA contends a disciplinary action of 3 weeks suspension without pay is too harsh and will 
exacerbate the reason for the discipline.

· The College conducted individual negotiations with a bargaining unit member to teach three sections and be paid for one.

d. Internal Communications, Chair Art Friedberg reported:

· The election was conducted and the contract ratified.

· There are four applicants for the PA Scholarship. The committtee will make the selection. The scholarship will be awarded at the PA luncheon.

· The Committee is selecting entries from Panorama for this year’s NYSUT contest.

· Debbie Otis is investigating a less expensive server for the PA website. A possibility is UnionsAmerica.com, which is fully unionized and has union sites that can link to our site at $39.95 per month/$319 yearly. This fee seems too good to be true. The site needs to support cold fusion.

e. Member Services, Chair Gene Militello reported:

· NYSUT sends out two packages to new members each year.

· New packets are being prepared for new hires.

· The committee hopes the survey will provide information necessary to plan for social events, such as the picnic, meetings, etc.

f. Negotiations, Chair Sam Drogo reported:

· Signature pages of the agreement have been signed by the PA and the College Board.

· The team has been proofreading the document to ensure an accurate copy.

· The document goes to the county tomorrow. Pres. Schafer has requested expedited treatment. We hope for county approval before the end of the calendar year.

g. Political Action, Mike Sewall reported:

· On Candidate endorsement activities, mentioned in President’s report.

· The educators Meet Legislators Program has been continuing. Steve Getchell and Cynthia Villanti presented.

· The County Board of Legislators will be invited to see their college basketball teams play. The PA will hold a reception for the legisaltors.in between the women’s and men’s games.

h. Research and Records, Chair Colleen Kehoe Robinson reported:

· the chair has gotten an overview from Cynthia Villanti

· the committee needs to upload data to the web and plan a method to manage the data.

3. New Business

a. CC Union History request

Pres. Searles said that NYSUT is soliciting a team to develop a History of Community College Unions and wants memorabilia and information. The board should think of PA members and retirees who would be able to help and send names to Colleen. Secretary Marie Czarnecki says that former secretary Dorothy Webster passed on to her photographs and other documents. The R and R team could archive these materials. Pres. Searles also reported that PA retiree Jim Dyer has written an article for the next PAnorama on the first negotiations.

Adjournment.

E-mail Addenda

· The Executive Board agreed that locally brewed Saranac beer and NYState wine be served at the reception for the legislators. The PA assumes the liability, but believes that the event should pose little risk.

· The Executive Board agreed to purchase two tickets at $50 each to send two PA representatives to attend a fundraising dinner sponsored by the Building and Trades Council at the Radisson on December 9th. Coach Jim Boeheim will speak, and all profits go to benefit "Coaches vs. Cancer."  The Building and Trades people are fellow members of the CNY Labor Council.
Respectfully submitted,

Marie B. Czarnecki, PA Secretary
